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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance   2018-540
Sponsor: Council Member Boyer:
Date of Introduction: August 14, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS; F; JWW
Date of Analysis: August 17, 2018
Type of Action: Contract Renewal; Ordinance Code Waiver
Bill Summary: The ordinance authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute a contract with Jacksonville University for the continuing manatee protection studies for Fiscal Year 2018-2019, with up to four annual renewals; invoking Section 126.107 (G), Ordinance Code, to waive competitive and bidding for said contract.
Background Information: The State of Florida mandates that counties with bodies of water that are a habitat for manatees have a Manatee Protection Plan in place and revise data on an annual basis.  The City of Jacksonville has had a contract with Jacksonville University for assistance with marine sciences support since 1993.  Dr. Quinton White and Dr. Gerard Pinto amass data on marine life, particularly manatees in the St. Johns River and its tributaries.  Differing regulatory approaches to manatee protection and the debate over the status of the manatee indicate the continuing need for marine science support.  The City Council authorized a contract with Jacksonville University through Ordinance 2013-565-E.  The original contract was set to expire on September 30, 2014 but provided for four (4) and one (1) year renewals.  The City Council has exercised four of the one-year renewals, first when it authorized a First Amendment through Ordinance 2014-584-E, to extend the contract to September 30, 2015, the Second Amendment through Ordinance 2015-587-E, to extend the contract to September 30, 2016, and the Third Amendment through Ordinance 2016-568-E, to extend the contract to September 30, 2017.  Ordinance 2017-590-E renewed the contract to September 30, 2018.  This ordinance establishes a new contract with Jacksonville University for continued manatee protection studies for Fiscal Year 2018-2019, with up to four annual renewals.
Policy Impact: Manatee Protection Plan/Jacksonville University
Fiscal Impact: The budget will propose funding in the amount of $90,000 for the Fiscal Year 2018-2019 contract with Jacksonville University.
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